
 
 
To:   All Subaru Retailers 
 
From:   Subaru of America, Inc. – Service Department 
   
Date: August 29, 2022 
 
Re:     Special Service Tool Shipment: SOA635173 for completion of upcoming      

WRE-22 Backup Lamp Switch Failure Safety Recall 
 
 
The following special tool kit is being shipped directly to all Subaru retailers during the week 
of August 29th as kit SOA635173.  The kit contains essential tools to complete the upcoming 
WRE-22 Backup Lamp Switch Failure Safety Recall.  Each retailer will receive ONE kit free of 
charge.  Due to limited available inventory, additional kits are not available at this time.  
Images of the contents and individual tool part numbers are supplied below. 
 
 

 
 
 
If you have questions, please contact the Subaru Parts Information Coordinators (PIC 
Team) at: 866-782-2782. 


